
State Water Resources Control Board

NOTICE OF CANCELATION OF HEARING

TO ALL PARTIES:

The State Water Resources Control Board (“State Water Board”), Administrative 
Hearings Office (“AHO”), has received a copy of a settlement agreement for the 
Administrative Civil Liability Complaint that was to be considered during the 
Sacramento County ACL Hearing.  This written agreement has been signed by 
representatives of Sacramento County and the Division of Water Rights Prosecution 
Team.  This agreement will go into effect and become public if the State Water Board’s 
Executive Director signs an order approving the agreement.  Until then, the agreement 
is confidential.

Considering that the parties have entered into this agreement, the AHO cancels the 
hearing in this matter that was scheduled for June 19.  If the Executive Director does 
not sign an order approving this settlement agreement, then the AHO will set a new 
hearing date for this matter.  

Date: June 18, 2020     SIGNATURE ON FILE
Alan B. Lilly
Presiding Hearing Officer

Enclosure:
-Service List
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SERVICE LIST

William C. Burke
Deputy County Counsel
Sacramento County
700 H Street, Suite 2650
Sacramento, CA  95814
burkew@saccounty.net 

Kenneth Petruzzelli
Division of Water Rights Enforcement Team
State Water Resources Control Board
Office of Enforcement
801 K Street, 23rd Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814
Kenneth.petruzzelli@waterboards.ca.gov 
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